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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED:
	Partially retrospective application for the construction of a 3m wide agricultural access track on land adjacent to Chadswell Hall to include the creation of a new access onto the public highway.

	AT:
	Chadswell Hall Chipping Road Chaigley Lancashire BB7 3LT

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice that permission has been granted for the carrying out of the above development in accordance with the application plans and documents submitted subject to the following condition(s):



	1. 
	The permission shall relate to the development as shown on Plan Drawing No. Ain/431/1084/01.

REASON:  For the avoidance of doubt and to ensure that the development is carried out in accordance with the submitted plans.



	2. 
	The existing agricultural access (indicated on plan drawing Ain/431/1084/01) shall be physically and permanently closed and the existing verge shall be reinstated concurrent with the formation of the new access

REASON:  To comply with Policy G1 of the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan and to limit the number of access points to, and to maintain the proper construction of the highway.




Relevant planning policy

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G5 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

SPG - Agricultural Buildings and Roads.


	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL

The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.

P.T.O.



	


Note(s)

	1. 
	For rights of appeal in respect of any condition(s)/or reason(s) attached to the permission see the attached notes.



	2. 
	The applicant is advised that should there be any deviation from the approved plan the Local Planning Authority must be informed.  It is therefore vital that any future Building Regulation application must comply with the approved planning application.


STEWART BAILEY
DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES
2

